Meeting Minutes of Regular Meeting of Hanover Board of Selectmen held at HANOVER
HIGH SCHOOL on Monday, May 6, 2013 @ 6:30 PM.

Present were Chairman John S. Barry, Vice Chairman Joseph Salvucci, Susan M. Setterland, and
Harold Dunn. Also present: Town Manager Troy B.G. Clarkson, Police Chief Walter Sweeney,
Fire Chief Jeffrey Blanchard, DPW Director Victor Diniak, Senior Town Accountant Janine Smith,
Director of Community Services Tony Marino, Facilities Engineering Manager Robert Murray and
Executive Assistant Ann Lee.

At 6:30 PM Chairman Barry opened the meeting in the Media Access Room at Hanover High
School.

The Board reviewed and discussed the motions for the Articles that the Board is sponsoring on the
2013 Town Meeting Warrant (attached).

The Board voted (3-1; Selectman Setterland voted no) to accept Article 12 as written and
recommended by the Advisory Committee. The Board voted to accept Article 13 as written and
recommended by the Advisory Committee.

The Board voted (2-2) to support Parks and Recreation on Article 31; the motion did not carry.
Chief Sweeney spoke on the IT Article noting the “processis corrupt”; Chairman Barry noted
reserve funds are available if needed and the Board will commit to a Special Town Meeting if not

supported by the Advisory Committee.

Chief Blanchard spoke on Article 31 regarding the Curtis School noting it would be an ideal
location for another station highlighting the response time to reach the northern sections of Town.

At 7:15 p.m. the Board voted to recess until the start of the Special Town Mesting.

At 7:25 p.m. the Board moved to the Robert J. Nyman Memoria Auditorium to attend the 2013
Specia and Annual Town Meeting.

At 7:30 p.m. Town Moderator Douglas Thomson opened the Special Town Meeting; a 7:58 p.m.
the Special Town Meeting was dissolved.

At 8:00 p.m. Town Moderator Douglas Thomson opened the Annual Town Meeting.

At 11:00 p.m. Town Moderator Douglas Thomson announced the continuation of the Annual Town
Meeting until Tuesday, May 7" at 7:30 p.m., al werein favor.

On Tuesday, May 7™ at 7:30 p.m. the 2013 Annual Town Meeting reconvened Selectman Salvucci
was unable to attend.

At 9:04 p.m. Town Moderator Douglas Thomson announced the dissolution of the 2013 Annual
Town Meeting, al werein favor.
APPROVED
05/20/13



